
Announcement for Re-Entry Application of Foreigners into Myanmar 

1. Myanmar Investment Commission (MIC) and Directorate of Investment and 

Company Administration (DICA) had received the re-entry applications of the 

foreign experts and senior managements, submitted by the permit and 

endorsement holders of Myanmar Investment Law and companies registered at 

MyCo, to facilitate them to be able to fly with relief flight during the COVID-19 

pandemic period. 

2. Now have the Union Level Organizations and Ministries been instructed by 

the National Level Committee for Prevention, Control and Treatment of COVID-19 to 

recommend only to those who are urgently required to come back Myanmar and 

the general assessment will be done by the Ministry of International Cooperation 

regarding to the re-entry permission into Myanmar. With that decision of National 

Level Committee, the Ministry of Labor, Immigration and Population does not allow 

the arrival visa to all foreigners. 

3. All re-entry applicants are kindly requested to directly contact to respective 

Myanmar Embassies in each country to get re-entry permission and to fly with relief 

flight. MIC and DICA will coordinate with the embassies, Ministry of Foreign Affairs 

and Ministry of International Cooperation once they require our recommendation 

and confirmation on this regard. 
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